
OVERCOMING THE RAVAGES OF CIVIL WAR 
IN PAPUA NEW GUINEA

Nine years of civil war in Papua New Guinea cost the 
lives of approximately 20,000 people in the region. Key 
triggers of the conflict were grievances, political conflicts 
and disagreements about the unequal distribution of 
the revenue from and the environmental effects of the 
Panguna copper mine in Bougainville. Sustained peace 
cannot be reached without addressing the underlying 
causes of the conflict. 

Supporting the implementation of the Peace 
Agreement
The UN have been supporting the implementation 
of the Bougainville Peace Agreement, including 
the referendum on the future political status of the 
Autonomous Region of Bougainville, the area where 
the civil war raged until a 1997 truce and a permanent 
ceasefire in 1998. Since the signing of the Bougainville 
Peace Agreement in 2001, the former combatants, 
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the National Government of Papua New Guinea, the 
Autonomous Bougainville Government and various 
political factions within Bougainville, have been working 
to achieve lasting peace in Bougainville. 

The PBF funding has come at a crucial time as the 
UN supports the Governments and people of Papua 
New Guinea and Bougainville to engage in formal and 
informal talks. The aim is to advance the implementation 
of the Peace Agreement and strengthen the relations 
between the two Governments. Another focus is on 
establishing good governance and promoting fiscal self-
reliance. In this regard, the PBF has allocated more than 
$9 million since 2014 to help address key remaining 
issues and support the implementation of the Peace 



ABOUT THE PBF
The UN Secretary-General’s Peacebuilding Fund 
(PBF) is the organization’s financial instrument of first 
resort to sustain peace in countries or situations at 
risk or affected by violent conflict. The PBF may invest 
with UN entities, governments, regional organizations, 


